
Headlands Primary School: Monday 26th February 2024 
 
Spring Term Parents evening appointments 

Thank you for booking your ten minute parent evening appointment via the 
online booking system. We are looking forward to seeing you at your 
designated appointment with your teacher to discuss your child’s 
attainment and progress, and highlight areas which we can work on 
together.  
 

For children in Year 1-6 writing and maths books will be placed outside the classroom. If you wish 
to view the books, please arrive five minutes beforehand. At your designated appointment time, 
please take your child’s books into the classroom and hand them over to the teacher. As work is 
continuously shared on Seesaw in EYFS and due to the practical nature of the setting, there will 
be no books to view, so please arrive at your appointment time.  
 
Key Stage 1 parents are asked to enter and exit via the KS1 playground entrance, Key Stage 2 
parents may enter and exit through the main school entrance. For EYFS appointments please 
enter and exit through the EYFS door off the KS1 playground. 
 
To avoid congestion in our narrow corridors, we would politely request that you wait outside the 
school building until your allotted time. 
 
World Book Day: Thursday 7th March 

This year we focussed on ‘Story telling week’ in January with events in 
school and our ‘Pjamarama’ event held for the children. We had a 
wonderful week with special guest readers, book swaps, competitions, 
special assemblies, teacher swap reads and the whole school 
undertaking ‘stop and read’ activities. It was a great week and enjoyed 
by everyone. 
 
We are therefore going to alternate between Story Telling Week and 

World Book Day so that each may have a special focus within our curriculum. Consequently this 
year World Book Day will be low key. Celebrations will still be happening in school on Thursday 7th 
March to mark the occasion, however, we will not be asking children to dress up as a character 
from their favourite book. Keep the fantastic costumes ready for next year! National Book Tokens 
will be sent home as usual so that you are still able to purchase the special World Book Day books 
for free.  
 
School Council fundraiser for Comic Relief: Friday 15th March 

School Council are inviting all children to join in with 
‘Odd Shoe Day’ to raise money for Comic Relief.  
 
We are swapping traditional ‘red noses’ for ‘odd shoes’ 
so that everyone may be involved so please leave any 
red noses at home. 
 
Voluntary contributions may be made on our 
Headlands ‘Just Giving’ page: 
https://www.justgiving.com/page/headlands-primary-
1708452802047?newPage=true 
 
or you may refer to send in money which will be 

banked for Comic Relief by our ELSA Mrs Rachel Burns. 



Extra-curricular Clubs Spring 2024 
We are delighted to confirm the clubs running in Spring 
2024.  
 
Please visit the 'Parents' section on the school website for 
specific club letters and leaflets: 

https://www.headlandsprimary.org.uk/page/?title=Letters+Home&pid=16 
 
 
Day Before School Lunchtime After School 
Monday  Y 3/4 Craft Club Y1/2 Wild Gardening Club, Mr 

Mulholland 
Tuesday Y3/4 Maths Club, 

Miss Welch 
 School Football Team Mr Bissett 

Y 3/4 Wild Gardening Club, Mr 
Mulholland 

Wednesday Y 3/4/5/6 ABC KS2 
Tennis 

Y5/6 Run a Mile Club 
with Mrs. Long 
(restarting after 
Easter) 

Y4/5/6 Girls’ Football  Mr Bissett 
Y 5/6 Club with Mr Mulholland 

Thursday Kinesis Dance TBC 
Y3/4 Maths Club, 
Miss Welch 

Y 3/4 Run a mile, 
Mrs. Fowler 
(break time) 

York City Foundation Football Y1-6 
Take Note Choir, Miss King 

Friday Y 3 to 6 Total Sports 
Basketball 

  

 
 
Medicines in School 

Prescribed medicines (including hay fever medication) should only 
be brought into school when absolutely essential. Where possible 
parents/carers should ask for dosage frequencies to be taken outside 
school hours. Please hand in any prescribed medication to the school 
office. 
 

Please refer to our Administration of medicines policy for information:  
https://www.headlandsprimary.org.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=121&type=pdf 
 
 
SEND Survey 
The council is asking stakeholders and parents of children with Special Educational Needs and/or 
Disabilities to take part in a survey to improve the SEND provision.   
 
This survey will inform our current Joint Strategic Needs Assessment and Joint Commissioning 
Strategy whilst helping us to understand what is working well and what changes can be made in 
regards to the Special Educational Needs and/or Disability system. We ask that you complete the 
survey honestly, and support us with practical examples of how you feel we can make positive 
changes to our system.   
 
The survey is found using the following link:  
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/CYCStaffandParentSENDsurvey 
 



Haxby Playgroup at Headlands Primary     
Spaces are currently available at Haxby 
Playground which is based at Headlands 
Primary School.  
 
Please contact Jodie for further details 
on 01904 768966 or refer to the 
website:  

http://www.haxbyplaygroups.org.uk/ 
 
 
Co-opted Governor  

We are inviting any expressions of interest to become a Co-
opted Governor at Headlands Primary School. The Governing 
Body are an enthusiastic and committed team, dedicated in 
supporting the school.  
The role is wide and varied and supported by The City of York 
Governance Service who provide training and on going support. 
If you are interested, please contact the school office for further 
information. 

 
Meet the Governing Body 
Find out more about the members of the Governing Body by vising our web page 
https://www.headlandsprimary.org.uk/page/?title=Meet+the+Team&pid=230 
 
Dates for your diary 
27.02.2024: Year 4 swimming 2/4 
27.02.2024: Parents evening 
29.02.2024: Parents evening 
05.03.2024: Year 4 swimming 3/4 
05.03.2024: Year 5 Marrick residential meeting in school hall 6pm 
07.03.2024: World Book Day  
11.03.2024: Year 3/4 Celebration Assembly (Miss King) 
12.03.2024: Year 4 swimming 4/4  
12.03.2024: Year 6 SAT meeting for parents 
14.03.2024: Year 3/4 Celebration Assembly (Mrs Fowler/ Mrs Grace Britton) 
15.03.2024: Odd Shoe Day: School Council fundraiser for Comic Relief 
15.03.2024: Year 3/4 Celebration Assembly (Miss Welch)  
21.03.2024: House Treat 
22.03.2024: Trophy and award assembly 
22.03.2024: Break up for Easter break 
22.03.2024: PTA Easter treat bags 
08.04.2024: School opens 
 
 

 
Best wishes, 
Headlands Primary School 
 



     


